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I refer to petition number 2728-17, lodged with the Legislative Assembly by Mr Jim Madden MP, 
Member for Ipswich West on 21 March 2017 about expanding the operation of bus route 514 to 
include Sundays and public holidays. 

The Palaszczuk Government is committed to providing an integrated and accessible public 
transport network for Queensland . 

While the provision of additional bus route 514 services would benefit some residents , current 
demand is insufficient for the Department of Transport and Main Roads (TMR) to justify the 
investment required for additional services. 

I can advise TMR will continue to monitor this demand and consider improvements to public 
transport in Moores Pocket and Tivoli when services in the area are next reviewed. 

I trust this information is of assistance. 

You s sincerely 

JA KIE TR:AD MP 
DEPUTY PREMIER 
Minister for Transport and 
Minister for Infrastructure and Planning 


